PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY BOARD

March 2, 2016

@ 5:30 P.M.

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Wednesday, March 2, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  

Board members present:


John Topp, Chairman


Glenda Ledesma, Vice Chairman


Julie Herrington


Bob Brown


Sylvia Rivera


Absent:  Jimmie Traylor, Michael Galvan

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Topp.

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – February 10, 2016

The minutes were approved, as presented, upon a motion by J. Herrington and a second by B. Brown.  The motion carried unanimously.

CHAIRMAN’S UPDATE: Proposed park alongside Jack Nicklaus Drive

Chairman Topp briefed the Board and the audience on the discussion of the last meeting regarding the proposed park.  He explained that at that meeting, the consensus of the Parks Board was to have him and the Mayor speak to Mr. Koppel about the results of the survey.  However, the Mayor wanted for him to share the results with the Council at their meeting on February 16.  At that Council meeting, the Council voted to authorize the City Attorney to negotiate with Mr. Koppel regarding his donation and have the City Attorney draw up another agreement and present to the City Council
.

Joyce Wozniak commented that the majority of the survey responders wanted the property to be left as is and the subject should now be ‘moot’.  There were three Council members who voted on the action authorizing Jason Mann to negotiate a new agreement and it was her opinion that the Council disregarded the survey results.  Their decision went against what the citizens want.

Chairman Topp commented that the Parks Board is an advisory board.  The Council members are the decision makers.  Ms. Wozniak should be talking to them about the action they took.   He stated that the City Attorney has spoken to Mr. Koppel but there is no agreement yet.   The only thing that the City Attorney was going to do was to clarify to Mr. Koppel what the citizens want for that piece of land.

G. Ledesma commented that the survey results came from only 23% of the population---something to keep in mind.  Chairman Topp explained that in the marketing business, 23% is considered a huge response.  The data becomes hard and dependable and the results came from those who responded. Out of 677 that were distributed, 158 were returned.   The highest percentage of the responses that came in, 44.8% wanted to leave the land ‘as is’ while 12% wanted it as a playground.
Lynn Lerberg stated that she has been a property owner in Palm Valley since the late 90s and she does not live near the proposed park.  She strongly objected to the recent newsletter that made mention of the survey but did not publish the results.

Sally Gallagher stated that the Council will not be impacted by the proposed park but the Mayor is insisting on it because he wants it.

A comment was made that the Club used to have playground equipment and was not used extensively and eventually it was removed.  J. Herrington stated that it was removed due to deterioration but it has been reinstalled.

Peggy Reeves commented that the Mayor, unilaterally, has decided the future of Palm Valley is families.  The baby boomers are turning 65 and this is the group to look at.  Families cannot afford the million dollar homes.

Joyce Wozniak stated that the Palm Valley was set up as a retirement community in the beginning.  
Peggy Reeves stated that she figures there are about 20 children that would use the park on a donation of $100,000.  That would be about $5,000 per child----is this really cost effective?  

Joyce Wozniak made reference to the fact that there are pipes that go through the property that have caused sinking on Bougainvillea in the past.  If it continues whatever is built on the property would have to be torn down.
Chairman Topp explained that the entire parcel is a utility easement and an interlocal agreement would be required between the City and the Irrigation District but the District would prefer that nothing be built on top of the culvert.  

ORDINANCE REGULATING EVENTS IN PALM VALLEY

Chief Garcia stated that the ordinance had been reviewed by legal counsel and he was fine with the contents of the ordinance.  However, legal counsel had chosen not to define the word ‘promptly’ in the Appeal section of the ordinance.  The reason for this was not known.  Another question brought up was who would the ultimate authority be for approval of an application for an event.

Chairman Topp stated that the Parks Board is only an advisory board; therefore, it would be up to the City Council to approve the applications.

Chief Garcia was asked to come up with a suggested timeframe to define ‘promptly’.

J. Herrington made a motion to accept the ordinance as is but have the Chief come up with a time frame for ‘promptly’ before submitting to the City Council for approval.

S. Rivera seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

CITY’S FUN RUN/WALK/PALM VALLEY DAY

Councilwoman Julie Martin was present and went over all of the responsibilities associated with the Fun Run/Walk.  The date that has been offered by the Lone Star Pacesetters is April 16.  

Further discussion followed and Board members S. Rivera and G. Ledesma suggested tagging on the 1st Annual Palm Valley Day event on the same date.  They outlined what would be involved with their event and offered their ideas on what they were proposing.

There will be no T-shirts given for the Fun Run and about 20 volunteers will be required. The fees to be charged were discussed.
For Palm Valley Day, the Harlingen Country Club will be asked to provide hot dogs/hamburgers or have a couple of food trucks available; sell signs with a slogan of “I Love Palm Valley’; stickers possibly with the new City logo; jumpers; Bicycle World to provide bicycle safety information; Police Department to provide information on crime prevention; golf cart parade; have master gardeners sell plants; distribution of promotional items.  Every effort will be made to seek sponsorships of certain levels.
J. Herrington made a motion to recommend approval of the City’s Fun Run/Walk and Palm Valley Day on April 16 and charge $15.00 for adults; $5.00 for children 12 and 

under and children free for the 1 mile run.

S. Rivera seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

G. Ledesma made a motion to authorize a budget of up to $700 for expenses associated with Palm Valley Day.

B. Brown seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m. 
____________________________________

John Topp, Chairman

Attest:

__________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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